

8:00pm-8:30pm

Minutes for Budgetary Committee Senate Meeting 04/16/2018

In Attendance:

Natalia Khoudian (Treasurer)
Ioannis Kalogiannis
Jordan Edwards
Nehemiah McGowan (late)
Sade Green (late)
Cornell Brooks (late)
Olivia Mastrangelo (late)
Yuko Nakano (Minute Taker and voting member)

Apologies:

Isiaha Price

1. **Women's Ultimate Frisbee** requesting funding for tournament

- Rep: we need \$300 more for tournament fees, \$500 in total
- Natalia: we were going to reallocate but there's a little bit of a lag
- *seems like club rep has no idea what the club has spent so far, N clarifies that Jacob will be handling reallocations so N will talk to J after the meeting*

2. **Active Minds** requesting funding for event

- Rep: requesting funding, \$500, to pay a speaker that's coming
- Rep: I don't have a number for expected people but the whole event is centered around the speaker
- *after prompting from BC, Rep clarifies that club is 20 members so at least that many*
- Yuko: motion to recommend 5a (7, 0, 0), approved

3. **Bird Club** requesting funding for equipment

- Rep: \$330 for a set of binoculars and two books
- N: is that separate from the other request that you emailed me?
 - Rep: yes, there is more
- Rep asks about emergency funding
 - N: it is capped on emergency at \$500 but you can get more funding if not emergency
- *Rep decides on original request without emergency funding, meaning that request is over \$500*
- Rep: basically we'll be doing trips at local sanctuaries and the scope is mandatory equipment for this trip, it's expensive but if we want something that's long-lasting we need to get a good quality
- N: how many events will you have, the semester is almost over
 - Rep: we can postpone other stuff but I would like at least the supplies for the rest of the semester
- Rep: each binocular is \$277
- Y: **motion to zero 7a-d and recommend as amended (7, 0, 0), approved**

4. **Direct Action Coordinating Committee** requesting funding for equipment

- Rep: specifically, \$500 for supplies
- N: what exactly is supplies
 - Rep: printing post cards, buying buttons and things, a lot of it is shared among other groups too
- N: so we don't fund giveaways so the buttons are off the table but everything else seems good
- Ioannis: **motion to zero 9a and recommend as amended (7, 0, 0), approved**

5. **TSA** requesting information

- Rep: submitted a check request a while ago, wondering when I'd get the check
- Rep will talk to Natalia afterwards

6. **Hawaii Club** requesting funding for event

- Rep: trying to host event to gauge whether people want to come next year
- Rep: obviously we would like to have real Hawaiian food
- Rep: intro and discussion meeting food
- Rep: five-college club dinner thing
- N: can get integral food funding
- Jordan: **motion to recommend 11a (7, 0, 0), approved**

7. **Men's Club Soccer** requesting funding for meeting

- Rep: spent intro but want discussion food to find coach
- J: **motion to recommend 12a (7, 0, 0), approved**

8. **Roosevelt Institute** requesting funding for equipment

- creating a Massachusetts states school coalition of schools that support carbon tax in Massachusetts, want to make website to group schools all together, asking for \$72 for square space subscription to publish website
- I: **motion to recommend 13a (6, 0, 1), approved**

9. **Jaclyn Chetty** requesting funding for event

- Rep: I'm going to be a research assistant for professor in black studies, she's presenting at a conference in May so we're going to attend it together
- Y: **motion to zero 14a-d (7, 0, 0), approved**

10. **Erika Zambrano** requesting funding for event

- Rep: this is funding for an event, art and photo exhibit dedicated for indigenous women
- Rep: probably from 5:30pm-8:30pm so dinner hours, want food
- J: can probably get \$200 under cultural food guidelines
- Y: **motion to recommend 15a (7, 0, 0), approved**